


From: mattelmes
To: Palmquist, William D. - PDR; michael.prescott1@yahoo.com
Subject: 3000 Libby Terrace Garage, clarification.
Date: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 5:30:31 AM

Mr, Prescott and all concerned,

The garage at 3000 Libby Terrace was in poor condition when the house was purchased by the current owners.
The roof of the structure appears to have been framed with salvaged materials and has leaked for years causing
the framing system to fail. The existing framing cannot be repaired in place and will need to be removed and
replaced.  The main garage door girder has also failed and will need to be replaced.  The garage"doors" are
constructed of plywood and do not have a means of opening as they are affixed in place.  The plywood and the
age of the materials used would suggest that these are not the original doors to the structure. An attempt has
been made to construct a hidden gutter on the west side of the garage. This is an add on an will have to be
removed and new half round gutters installed to protect the structure from future water intrusion. 
     The condition of the structure and the weight of the slate roof are a cause of great concern. The roof system
will collapse it is just a question of when. I hope this clarifies the reasons for the repair work at the garage located
at 3000 Libby Terrace.
Regards,
Matt Elmes
Atlantic Crest Co. LLC
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